
 

Today’s Readings 
 

Isaiah 55,1-3 
Ps 145.8-9, 15-16, 17-18 

Romans 8.35, 37-39 
Matthew 14.13-21 

 
RECONCILIATION 
By appointment by calling the Priest  
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK / MINISTRY TO THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office to arrange for anointing for 
someone who is seriously ill, preparing for surgery or  
home-bound. We can visit upon request 
 
MARRIAGE 
Please contact the Priest to make  arrangements at least 
nine months in advance   
 
SACRAMENTS 

• Baptism 
• Confirmation/First Eucharist (Grade 2+) 
• First Reconciliation (Grade 4+) 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Adults 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Children 

 

Contact:  sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 
 
FUNERALS 
Our staff are able to assist you during this difficult time. 
Once you have contacted the funeral home, please call 
the Parish Office to plan the funeral Mass and other 
arrangements  
 
PARISH REGISTRATION 
Registration forms are available on the Resurrection 
website, at the parish office or at the Welcome Desk. 
Please notify the Parish Office of any address changes. 
 
HOSPITAL CHAPLAINS 
Hospital chaplains visit patients and their families to  
address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a friendly 
face and comforting presence, to talk about people’s 
fears and concerns, to bring Communion, and to contact 
a priest for anointing of the sick. 
 
 

Pasqua Hospital:  306-519-1380 
Wascana Rehabilitation Centre:  306-530-6511 

General Hospital:  306-519-1405 

MASSTIMES 
Masses are broadcast daily at  
9:00 am, the links are on  
on our website at resurrectionparish.ca  

Pastoral Team 
Father Rick Krofchek (306-352-0988) 

Deacon Reverend Mr. Joe Lang  -  Deacon Chris Lindenbach 

INFORMATION 

 
Mass Intentions 

Monday        9:00am    +  Josephine Ziegler  
                                by Ron Ziegler 
 

Tuesday       7:00pm   + Wendy Moroz  
                                 by Cas Moroz 
 

Wednesday  9:00am    + Doug Suknasky 
              by Brenda and Shayden Suknasky 
 

Thursday      9:00am       Int. of Shawn Koroluk 
                             by Loretta Koroluk 
 

Friday           9:00am    + Elmer Jerkovits Sr.  
                                 by Wilf Roesch  
 

 

August 2, 2020 - 18th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

“Jesus said to them, ‘There is no need for them to go away;  
give them some food yourselves’.”  

 

(Matthew 14:16) 
 

This is what Jesus said right before he fed the five thousand men. 
How often do we really place our trust in Jesus when the situation 
looks grim? With Jesus, no gift is too small or insignificant when    

offered with love. But, we have to do our part. We should trust that 
Jesus will provide all that we need. We need to believe that Jesus has 

a better plan in store for us. 

3155 Windsor Park Road  -  Regina, SK   S4V 3B1 
Phone: 306-352-0800   Fax: 306-352-0999   
Email:  office@resurrectionparish.ca 
Office Hours:  Office is Temporarily Closed 
Please reach out to us by phone or email 
Monday – Thursday: 9:00 am – 4:00 pm 
Friday: 9:00 am – 1:00 pm    



Masses on Monday at 9:00 am, Tuesday at 7:00 pm and Wednesday through 
Saturday at 9:00 am are open to those wishing to attend. Although          
registration is not required you will be asked to sign in when you arrive. Please be 
advised that we will do our best to accommodate the maximum number allowed by 
the Government. 
 
Sunday Mass times have changed, Mass will be celebrated on Saturday at 5:00 PM, on  
Sunday at 9:00 AM and 11:00 AM. Registration to attend these Masses is required.  
 

Please see the main page of our website for more information 

 
If you’ve volunteered to help out at one of 
the Masses, training videos are now     
available on the main page of our  

            website showing the new procedures 
       and protocols. 

We extend our deepest sympathy to and pray for the     
family and friends of  

Dorothy Robillard and Clayton Paget  
who have passed away. 

We pray that Dorothy, Clayton and all the souls of the 
faithful departed rest in peace.  

 

Watch the Masses from Resurrection Parish online 
 

During the temporary restrictions on Church services, Masses from Resurrection Parish will be broadcast  
online. PLEASE NOTE: The broadcasts are now on the Archdiocese of Regina YouTube channel.  

Please see our website at www.resurrectionparish.ca for a link to the broadcasts.  
hƩps://www.youtube.com/user/ArchdioceseRegina 

Please Note: The Archdiocese of Regina only puts out one bulleƟn per 
month during July and August. We include their monthly bulleƟn with our 
weekly bulleƟn for the benefit of those who have been away on holidays 
and may not have already had the opportunity to read it. 

Did you know that you can 
send your weekly tithes and 
offerings now by e-transfer? 

Send them to finance@resurrectionparish.ca and they 
will be included with your annual tax receipt. If you 
would like to inquire about other ways of giving    
electronically, please email the Parish at  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca or call our office at   
306-352-0800. Thank you again for your generosity in 
doing the Lord’s work in our Parish, our community, 
our city, and beyond. 



                            OUR PARISH HAS AN ACTIVE                   
            PRAYER MINISTRY. IF YOU OR 
         SOMEONE YOU KNOW IS IN NEED OF 
PRAYER, OR IF YOU WISH TO JOIN THE PRAYER 
MINISTRY PLEASE CONTACT  

Sharon Schauerte, 306.586.9143  
or email at  

sharon_schauerte2@hotmail.com   

The Catechesis Connection 
 

1 Peter 3:15 - But in your hearts revere Christ as Lord. Always be prepared to give an answer to everyone 
who asks you to give the reason for the hope that you have. But do this with gentleness and respect. 

 
One way we can share our faith is to pass on the Catholic teachings to the RCIA Candidates.  In the Catechesis 
Period, the second period in the RCIA process, we spend time each evening exploring Catholic teachings on a 
variety of topics. 

 

Is there a topic that you would like to share or a topic you would like to learn more about?  Participating in 
RCIA as a Catchiest is the perfect opportunity to learn more about your faith and share Catholic teachings with 
seekers. The sessions are a comfortable opportunity to grow in your faith and preparedness to evangelize a  
different times when the opportunity is presented. 

 

As a Catechist you will be provided with the key points to be covered, background materials to supplement 
your presentation, support to prepare and finalize your presentation.  You will be encouraged to make your 
time with the candidates interactive and thought provoking, though the approach to the evening will be your 
choice, matching the style that is comfortable for you.  On the assigned evening there will be 20-30 minutes 
allotted to share key points on the topic and answer questions with the support of the pastoral and RCIA team. 
 

Charlene Graham says: ”As a member of our Catholic faith God calls us to go and make disciples 
(Gospel of Matthew).  Our Catholic Church is meant to be alive and growing through evangelization and         
discipleship.  Participating in the RCIA, is one way that we carry out that responsibility. In the words of St. 
Thomas Aquinas: "Every baptized person is to teach in order to lead others to faith and is the task of every 
preacher and of each believer” 
 

Linda Mueller says: “My experience being involved in RCIA provided an opportunity to give, to give in 
ways I didn't even known I had the capability to. It felt scary at times, the commitment, the time, the 
knowledge, etc. But the rewards far outweighed all of that. What I received back was an increase in faith, love 
and hope. A stronger sense of community within our church and beyond. Meeting with so many beautiful     
people, some who joined the church and some who chose not to, all valued in my eyes. All those who support-
ed them who were not from our church community, all who were involved in one way or another, big or small, 
have truly contributed to my life personally in one way or another. It has truly been a blessing.” 

 

Interested in helping with RCIA Catechesis or have questions, 
Please contact us at rcia@resurrectionparish.ca or Danica Love @ (306)789-7628 

Bap sm 
If you have a child that requires bapƟsm… Now is 
the Ɵme to contact the parish office. We are 
open for small gatherings, and are in the process 
of scheduling bapƟsm celebraƟons over the next 
couple months.  
Email sacraments@resurrecƟonparish.ca and we 
will forward the registraƟon forms to you.  

 

We look forward to celebra ng this sacrament with you.   

RCIACORNER 
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July 24, 2020 

Roman Catholic Archdiocese of REGINA 
OFFICE OF THE ARCHBISHOP 

 
445 Broad Street N., Regina, SK, CANADA S4R 2X8 

Tel: (306) 352-1651 Fax: (306) 352-6313 E-mail: chancery @archregina.sk.ca 

 

 

Dear priests, sisters, deacons, and lay faithful of the Archdiocese of Regina: 

 
With gratitude for the work of the Personnel Committee, we are pleased to provide a second announcement of 
clergy moves and appointments for the coming pastoral year. 

 
The following appointments in the Archdiocese of Regina are effective as following:  

 
 

Effective August 1, 2020 
 

Rev. John Baptist Okai  -Hospital Chaplaincy, Regina.  

 
Effective September 1, 2020: 

 
Rev. Clement Amofah   -Administrator, parishes of St. John the Evangelist; Rockglen; Our Lady of 

     Perpetual Help, Coronach and St. Ignace, Willow Bunch 
 

Rev. Gerry Bauche   -Administrator, St Mary's Parish, Regina 
 

Rev. Thomas Mutavanattu  -Administrator, Christ the Redeemer Parish, Swift Current 

 
Effective October 1, 2020: 

 
Rev. Franklin Emeuruwa  -Administrator, parishes of St. Mary's,  Moosomin; St. Alphonsus,  R 

     Rocanville and St. Andrew, Wapella 
 

Rev. Joseph Kuruvilla   -Pastor, parishes of St. Joseph, Canora; St. Stephen,    
     Kamsack; St. Philip Neri, Cote Reserve; Keeseekoose    
     Reserve and Key Reserve 
 

Further Information: 
 
Msgr. Reymundo Asis  -6 month sabbatical to recover from surgery, with replacement ministry; 

 
Rev. Joe Strohhofer    -retiring and residing at Trinity Manor 

 
Rev. Eusebio Tubale   -retiring with replacement ministry 
 

Heartfelt thanks to Fr. Strohhofer and Fr. Tubale for their generous ministry over many years. We wish them both 
abundant blessings at this time of transition from full-time ministry. 
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✠Donald J. Bolen 

Archbishop of Regina 

As always, we wish to express our gratitude to all who will be assuming new responsibilities. They have responded 
to the needs of the archdiocese with generous spirits. We ask the people in parishes where changes are taking 
place to warmly welcome their new pastoral leaders into their midst. 

 
To all the priests serving our archdiocesan Church, may God bless you abundantly as you continue your ministry 
with dedication, generosity and joy. 

 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DJB:bg 
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Calling all young people! 
 
The Archdiocese of Regina Leadership Camp will NOT be able to run 
as usual this year. But, in its place we are running four, day camps out 
at Glen Harbour. Two of the days (Aug. 23 & 25) are open to those 
ENTERING grades 7-9 in the Fall. And two of the days (August 24 & 26) 
will be dedicated to those ENTERING grades 10 – first year university in 
the Fall. Students may register for one or both of the days for their age 
group. The themes for the days are: “Mysteries, Miracles and Marvels” 
& “Who Dunnit?” Both days will be filled with fun, faith and fellowship 
while following appropriate health guidelines. Students will NOT stay 
overnight, but will be BUSSED to and from the camp (15 per bus) The 
cost per day (including bussing from Regina) is $60. Space is very 
limited! For further info or to register go to https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-
ministry/youth-summer-camps or email mbraden@archregina.sk.ca

•	 A DAY RETREAT: “Redefining Normal; Faithfully Stepping 
into the Unknown” It will be held on Aug. 22 from 10AM-10PM out at 
Glen Harbour Camp. (on Long Lake approx. 40 minutes NW of Regina) 
Cost is $60. Everyone 19 and up is welcome but spaces are limited. To 
register or get more info, please go to  https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-
ministry/young-adult-ministry

•	 An Evening Prayer Under the Stars All young adults are invited 
to join us August 16th on the parking lot between Our Lady of Peace 
and the diocesan offices (445 Broad St. N.) There will be opportunity 
for silence, Adoration, some music and some contemplative prayer. The 
evening will have 2 distinct hours. One from 7:30-8:30 PM and one from 
8:45-9:45 PM. We can accommodate approx. 20 people each hour. You 
must bring: a mask (so you can sing), a lawn chair, water bottle and 
something to kneel on (if you desire).

 

The Diocese Tonight
Episode 2 of “The Diocese Tonight” airing on Sunday August 2 at 7:00 
PM. It can be found at www.youtube.com/user/ArchdioceseRegina The 
Diocese Tonight is a “virtual family gathering” that celebrates the diversity 
of people that make up our diocesan faith family. Join us to laugh, learn, 
pray, sing and celebrate.

The Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry, is thrilled to announce a new 
dynamic in young adult ministry coming soon! Watch for more info about 

small group ministry starting in the early Fall!

https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/youth-summer-camps 
https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/youth-summer-camps 
https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-ministry 
https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-ministry 
https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-ministry 
http://www.youtube.com/user/ArchdioceseRegina 
http://youtube.com/ArchdioceseRegina
http://www.youtube.com/ArchdioceseRegina
https://archregina.sk.ca/calendar/archbishops-office/2020-09-19/arch-regina-congress
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BULLETIN BOARD
Our Lady of Lourdes Shrine, St. Peter’s Colony, Kronau, SK
Sunday, August 9, 2020 at 1:00 PM
Adoration, Rosary and Mass
Main Celebrant and Homilist – Fr. Chinh Vu
There will be anointing of the sick following Mass (please register at our greeting 
stations that day prior to Mass). Remember to bring umbrellas and water 
bottles for the sunny day! MASKS ARE RECOMMENDED and hand sanitizer 
will be provided.) **THERE WILL BE NO LUNCH FOLLOWING MASS. YOU 
ARE WELCOME TO BRING YOUR OWN LUNCH AND PICNIC ON OUR 
GROUNDS. (Please social distance). Although registration is not required you 
will be asked to sign in when you arrive. Please be advised that we will do our 
best to accommodate the maximum number allowed by the Government of 
Saskatchewan. For more details please visit our website www.stpeterkronau.ca 
or call Fr. Chinh Vu at 306-771-2387. Venue:  24 km. SE of  Regina on Hwy 33,  
10 km. east of Kronau)

St. Philomena Walking Pilgrimage - August 11 - 14, 2020
From Yorkton to the Shrine of Our Lady of Lourdes, Rama, SK.
Come on a walking pilgrimage to have time to pray and spend time with God.  
Looking for peace or healing?  This may be a good time to do it. Register at 
www.stphilomenawalkingpilgrimage.org. Registration deadline, August 4, 2019.  
For more information, contact Deacon Dave and Bev Hudy at  
davehudy@hotmail.com 306-728-5525

Recovering Together: Collection for Development and Peace – Caritas Canada 
The COVID-19 pandemic is affecting us all in multiple ways. As we begin to 
recover here in Canada, those in the Global South are experiencing the worst of 
its impacts. The most vulnerable of our human family are increasingly at risk of 
poverty, hunger, conflict and human rights violations.  
On August 28-29th, parishes are invited to hold a special collection for 
Development and Peace – Caritas Canada to help communities in the Global 
South cope with the devastating impacts of the pandemic and help them recover. 
Let us not forget our sisters and brothers in the Global South, who more than 
ever, need our support and solidarity. 
You can watch this video to learn more about the actions of Development and 
Peace in Africa, Asia, Latin America and the Middle East. 
If you are unable to attend Mass, you can give in the following ways: 
•	 Online at www.devp.org
•	 By phone at 1 888 234-8533 
•	 By sending a cheque made out to Development and Peace to 1425 René-

Lévesque W., 3rd Floor, Montreal, QC, H3G 1T7
Thank you for support and solidarity! 

Regina Catholic School’s Ukrainian Program
This year the Ukrainian Program will have a different delivery model. Students 
will not be transported during school hours due to guidelines set out by the 
Chief Medical Officer and Regina Catholic Schools. The program will have a 
two-pronged approach, online instruction and information as well as face-to-face 
instruction. The program will run on Wednesday and Thursday evenings at St. 
Matthew. Parents can bring their students on either of those dates when it works 
best for their schedule. The student’s health and safety is paramount to us and 
all sanitization protocols set out by the Chief Medical Officer and Regina Catholic 
Schools will be followed to the letter. We are looking for your commitment to this 
new delivery model so that Ukrainian Program can continue during this time of 
uncertainty. Please contact Susan Kohuch at s.kohuch@rcsd.ca or  
306-530-5786 if you are interested or would like more information about the 
program. We look forward to seeing your children in the fall and the continuation 
of the Ukrainian Program. Stay safe and have a wonderful summer.

Weekday and Sunday Masses
 Through the Summer the English Mass will be Livestreamed from Resurrection 

Parish, and Christ the King Parish, Regina at 9:00 AM daily. 
 French Mass will be Livestreamed from St. Jean Baptiste every 2 weeks,  

visit www.archregina.sk.ca/live

COVID-19 RESOURCES
The Pastoral office is now closed to the public until further notice, if you need to 
reach a staff member, the best way to contact them is by email. A full list of their 
contact information, along with other resources is available on the COVID-19 
Updates page at https://archregina.sk.ca/content/covid-19-updates

August Stewardship Bulletin Bits

August 2, 2020 - 18th Sunday in Ordinary Time
“Jesus said to them,‘There is no need for them to go away; give them some food 
yourselves’.” (Matthew 14:16)
This is what Jesus said right before he fed the five thousand men. How often do 
we really place our trust in Jesus when the situation looks grim? With Jesus, no 
gift is too small or insignificant when offered with love. But, we have to do our 
part. We should trust that Jesus will provide all that we need. We need to believe 
that Jesus has a better plan in store for us.
August 9, 2020 - 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time
“He said, “Come.” Peter got out of the boat and began to walk on the water 
toward Jesus.” (Matthew 14:29)
When you hear Jesus calling, do you respond immediately and trust that He 
knows what He’s doing? If so, you are walking on water! When we say “yes” to 
Jesus, we feel the power of His presence in our lives. We can feel the freedom 
it gives us! Listen to how Jesus is calling you to live the extraordinary life He has 
intended for you.
August 16, 2020 - 20th Sunday in Ordinary Time
“For the gifts and the call of God are irrevocable.” (Romans 11:29)
God has a special mission in mind for each of us. He has given us the gifts we 
need to accomplish that mission. We are called to be good stewards by using 
those gifts to do the work that He has planned for each of us. If we deny our gifts 
or fail to use them as God calls us to use them, then some part of His work will 
be left undone.
August 23, 2020 - 21st Sunday in Ordinary Time
“Or who has given the Lord anything that he may be repaid?” (Romans 11:35)
St. Paul reminds us of a central fact of stewardship. We cannot give the Lord 
anything - God already owns it all.  God made everything. All we can do is return 
a portion of God’s many gifts back to Him. Sincere gratitude for our gifts opens 
our hearts to joyful generosity! Through your generous sharing, you just may be 
the answer to someone’s prayer.
August 30, 2020 - 22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time
“What profit would there be for one to gain the whole world and forfeit his life?” 
(Matthew 16:26)
St. Francis of Assisi once said, “Remember, you are what you are in the eyes 
of God, and nothing else.” We often forget this stewardship wisdom when we 
spend all of our time, talent, and treasure to gain more of the world’s riches. 
We need to set our priorities based on God’s values and not the values of the 
material world.

Archdiocese of Regina
445 Broad Street North
Regina, SK  S4R 2X8

(306) 352-1651
BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS CAN BE SENT TO:

communications@archregina.sk.ca

http://www.stpeterkronau.ca 
http://www.stphilomenawalkingpilgrimage.org
http://www.devp.org
http://www.archregina.sk.ca/live
https://archregina.sk.ca/content/covid-19-updates 


REGISTER NOW!
Regina Catholic School 
Ukrainian Program
 Mon. Online Component; 

Wed. 4:30-6:30 & Thursday 6:00-8:00

4710 Castle Road 
(St. Matthew School)

Come and find out what 
the Ukrainian Byzantine Program has to offer.

Everyone Welcome
https://www.rcsd.ca/Programs/UkrainianProgram

Byzantine Rite.

Language acquisition.

Culture.
If interested contact Susan 

Kohuch
* s.kohuch@rcsd.ca

* Phone 306-530-5786





Please consider supporting these parishioners businesses, who have graciously helped support our weekly bulletin 

To join these other great advertisers 

contact Joe Frohlick at 306-789-2993 or 

jfrohlic@gmail.com 

 

  For each quote requested you’ll be entered for a 
chance to win $ 50,000 

For each policy purchased,  
we’ll provide a referral fee to Resurrection Parish 

      

 Contact us at resurrection@hibi.ca                    
OR call us at 306 729-3522 


